
  

THIS PAPER RELATES TO 
ITEM 3 

ON THE AGENDA 
 
 
 MINUTE OF MEETING of the PLANNING 

COMMITTEE held within the Council 
Chamber, Greenfield, Alloa, on 
THURSDAY 6TH AUGUST 2009 

 
 PRESENT Councillor Alastair Campbell (Convener) 
  Councillor Tina Murphy (Vice Convener) 
  Councillor Janet Cadenhead 

Councillor Kenneth Earle 
Councillor Mark English 

  Councillor Robert McGill 
  Councillor George Matchett 

Provost Derek Stewart  
Councillor Gary Womersley 

 
 IN ATTENDANCE Stephen Bell, Head of Development 

Services 
  Keith Johnstone, Principal Planner 
  Ian Doctor, Environmental Health and 

Consumer Services Manager 
  Andrew Wyse, Solicitor (Clerk to the 

Committee) 
 

 
PLA(09)108 APOLOGIES AND SUBSTITUTIONS 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Walter McAdam and 
Councillor Harry McLaren.  Councillor Cadenhead attended as substitute for 
Councillor McLaren. 
 
 
PLA(09)109 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
 
PLA(09)110 MINUTE OF PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 
  11TH JUNE 2009 
 
There was submitted a minute of the Planning Committee meeting held on 
11th June 2009, a copy of which had been circulated previously to each 
Member. 
 
The minute of the meeting held on Thursday 11th June 2009 was agreed as a 
correct record and signed by the Convener. 
 
 



PLA(09)111 PLANNING APPLICATION 
 
Planning Application: Partial change of use of reception building to form 
bedroom for staff accommodation, installation of generator within 
extension, siting of diesel tank and waste container at the Woods 
Caravan Park, Fishcross (Ref: 09/00151/FULL)  
 
There was submitted a report by Keith Johnstone, Principal Planner, a copy of 
which had been circulated previously to each Member. 
 
The Committee heard representation from the applicant, Mr Edney. 
 
Councillor Campbell moved  to approve the recommendations, subject to the 
conditions, as set out in the report.  Seconded by Councillor McGill. 
 
The Committee unanimously agreed to approve the recommendations, 
subject to the conditions, as set out in the report.   
 
 

Action:   Stephen Bell, Head of Development Services 
 
 


